Opponent Testimony of

Toledo Metropolitan Area Council of Governments

House Bill 175

Presented to the Ohio Senate Agriculture and Natural Resources Committee March 15. 2022

Chairman Schaffer, Vice Chair Huffman, Ranking Member Fedor and Members of the Senate Agriculture and Natural Resources Committee, I am writing to express TMACOG's continued opposition to House Bill 175 that aims to remove 36,000 miles of ephemeral streams from Ohio's protection and oversight and exempts these streams from Clean Water Act enforcement.

As a Council of Governments, TMACOG's membership is composed of 5 counties, 14 cities, 28 villages, 14 townships, and 23 other governmental districts and educational institutions. Our members also include 55 private sector stakeholder organizations of all sizes from businesses to non-profits representing a diverse set of interests. TMACOG's members are the local governments responsible for providing safe and reliable drinking water for their citizens and they have also been working hard to meet Clean Water Act Requirements as they treat the wastewater generated by our region's 500,000 citizens. The taxpayers of these communities have been asked to fund the infrastructure improvements necessary to treat the water.

HB 175 will remove Ohio EPA's ability to protect ephemeral features from polluted discharges, destruction, and filling and will roll back Ohio's protection of ephemeral features that have been in effect for over 40 years. The following are a just few of the activities that will be given a "pass" if HB 175 is signed into law –

- destruction and filling of ephemeral streams and wetlands
- discharge of mining wastes to ephemeral streams
- pollution of ephemeral streams by sewage, sludge materials, industrial and other wastes, and stormwater discharges.

This legislation will tie the hands of Ohio EPA, the Department of Agriculture, and the Department of Natural Resources as the agencies move forward in developing and implementing regulatory and

voluntary programs to address non-point source and agricultural pollution, which account for about 90% of the nutrient pollution causing harmful algal blooms (HABs) in Lake Erie's western basin and the dead zone in the Central Basin. HABs pose an ongoing annual threat to drinking water sources, recreation, tourism, and the northern Ohio economy as a whole. A "Yes" vote on HB 175 is a vote against Ohio's citizens who rely on Lake Erie for drinking water, jobs, and recreation and is a vote against the business that depend on a healthy Lake Erie to thrive.

As our water quality continues to decline in many areas of the state and in Lake Erie and as the state continues to invest taxpayer dollars intended to improve water quality, this is not the legacy that today's legislature should leave for future Ohioans. TMACOG recognizes the weight of the legislature's responsibility in passing laws for the benefit of Ohio's citizens, our economy, and our natural resources. As such, we respectfully request that members of this committee vote No on HB 175.

Testimony provided by

Kari Gerwin, Vice President of Water Quality Planning

Toledo Metropolitan Area Council of Governments